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and at ground level? Maybe “family oriented building” is actually a misnomer.
 
Another issue is the absence of an elementary school within walking distance 
of the site. The closest school is for French Immersion students and probably 
has a waiting list. There is no elementary school within a reasonable walking 
distance, approximately 1 km, as per the Vancouver School Board (VSB) 
policy. Those schools that are supposedly near the project site are in excess of 
1km away and require walking across major arterials — Lord Tennyson and 
Emily Carr. What type of consultation has taken place between the Planning 
Department and the VSB?    We in RPSC have dealt first hand with the lack of 
cooperation between Planning and VSB. In early 2019, RPSC discussed a 
problem with the proposed new development of Eric Hamber Secondary with 
VSB. At that time it was evident that there had been no significant discussion 
with the Vancouver Planning Department and the VSB showed a complete lack 
of awareness of the future development of the CCP3. The need for an 
elementary school in the CCP3 area must also receive careful discussion. It 
appears, however, that this lack of consultation that we saw in RPSC is rapidly 
becoming a model for the entire city.   
 
As well, how is the Birch St. developer going to address the proximity to public 
green space? Has the Park Board been consulted on future park 
development?
 
RPSC-CVC is asking you to reject this project and direct the developer to 
return to its original plan and refer a revised proposal to the Planning 
Department and to the community.  
 
 
 
Sincerely,
 
Allan Buium, Chairperson
on behalf of the RPSC-CVC
 
cc:  Sadhu Johnston, City Manager
       Gil Kelley, Manager of Planning, Urban Design and Sustainability
       Susan Haid, Deputy Director of Long-Range and Strategic Planning
       Theresa O’Donnell, Deputy Director of Current Planning
 
 

APPENDIX A 
Page 2 of 2




